KELSBORROW CHOIR
COMMITTEE MEETING on Thursday 28th May 2015 in Ashton Hayes at 

7.30 pm

MINUTES

Present : Elaine Campey [Chair], Jim Edwards, Heather Oulton, Christine Tickell Dave Penny,  Bruce Guy, Peter Dalton, Margrett Barnes,  Suzanne Robinson,  Anne Shepherd, Rosina Williams
Apologies: Joan Pidgeon, Barrie Lockwood
Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting held on the 12th March 2015, were approved and signed.

Matters Arising:
Action 01 – JE.  Countess of Chester fundraising.  Jim read out an e-mail received from the Babygrow appeal which basically stated that whilst they welcomed such fundraising efforts they could offer little support in selling tickets.  The meeting agreed to shelve the idea.

Action 02 SR.  Chester Radio announcement seeking charity fundraising opportunities.  Suzanne explained that she had not had an opportunity to contact the radio.

Treasurer’s Report:

Heather presented the latest set of accounts.  Rosina informed the meeting that about 45 choir members were participating in the lottery, and pointed out that some were not always paying on time. 
It was noted that with the increasing use of e-books the book club wasn’t bringing in the same revenue.

Future Concerts:
Fetes.
Dave Penny advised that for the two upcoming fetes, about 20 people had put their names down for one, whilst 18 for the other. Elaine noted that those attending the Ashton Fete would require a pre-paid programme from the Choir. 

Fund-raising for the Nepal Earthquake.

Jim advised that he had been approached to see if Kelsborrow would contribute to a joint concert to fund-raise for the victims of Nepal.  Suggested dates were 20th June, or 4/7th July.  It was agreed that Jim would go back with a preferred date of 20th June.  Post Meeting Note.  After the response of 20th June, Jim was informed that the preferred date had been chosen as the 4th July so unfortunately we would not participate.  Subsequent to that however it transpired that even that date had failed and a date later in the year was now being pursued.

Wrexham Parish Church. 

Jim informed the meeting that Chris Tilsbury, the organist at St Giles Wrexham had called asking if we were prepared to put on a fundraising concert for them later in the year.  Jim was asked to talk to Margaret to identify possible dates. Post Meeting Note.  The evening of Friday 2nd of October has been agreed for a concert at St Giles.

Hospice of the Good Shepherd
Elaine advised the meeting that Isobel Hughes had approached her to see if the Choir could fund-raise to support the Hospice, later in the year.  Eaton Hall was suggested.  Jim suggested that the end of the year was now getting congested and that maybe spring 2016 would be a better target?

Cheshire Search and Rescue.

Jim was asked to investigate this charity to see how we might fund-raise for them.|AP01JE|
Kings School.  Christmas 2015.

Dave informed the meeting of his visit to the venue where he met Shirley Davis.  It is an excellent venue with good acoustics, seating 268.  2 green rooms upstairs – although that could difficult for some Choir members.  Good food serving area, complete with a serving hatch.  Dave said that he planned to return to meet the sound engineer.  The date was booked for 18th December at an anticipated cost of £400.00.  The possibility of having a soloist or other support artists is to be pursued. It was agreed that the action to find such support would reside with the Music Committee. |AP02Music Committee|.

It was agreed that tickets must be printed and ready to sell by 1st September. 
Social Group.
Anne said that the direction in which the SG wished to go for the foreseeable was to present social opportunities which would encourage participation, not fund-raising.
Publicity.
Suzanne  explained that she had sent out notices to many social media and hard paper sites seeking new members.

New Logo

Suzanne presented a number of logo designs for consideration by the Committee.  Friends with a graphic design background had put some ideas into action.  The Committee identified a number of logos which Suzanne was asked to re-present the logos in some different colours.  It was agreed that the Choir would pay £50.00 for this input by the designers.

Any Other Business:

1. Elaine informed the meeting that the Music Committee was scheduled to meet imminently.
2. Choir break dates.  The meeting agreed to take a break on 7th/14th and 21st July.
3. 60th Anniversary celebrations. Elaine  asked for ideas for the 60th anniversary in 2016.  

a. Eaton Hall

b. Concert covering 6 decades of music.

c. Dinner – Social Group to investigate.

Date of Next Meeting.

Thursday 2nd July 2015in Elaine’s House at 7:30.
